
 

 

 

 

Barbara Downs, #7 

 For many years, my husband and I came to Foxwood Village to look at homes.  We 

never bought one but liked it here.  Last summer we almost bought a house, but because we 

had not sold our big house in Hauppauge, we decided to wait.  In February of this year, my 

husband passed away and I came back to Foxwood to find a place for myself.  Two of my 

children looked at house number 7 and thought it would be a good place for me.  I went to 

contract, sight unseen, and moved here in July.  I love my little house.  I call it The Cottage.   

 This has been a very tough year for me.  I lost my husband and the home in which I 

lived for over 40 years.  But being here at Foxwood Village, I am content.  I have met some 

great people, play cards with ladies who are very patient with my "learning" the game.  I have 

attended a couple of very nice parties and I am looking forward to being more involved in the 

months ahead..  And most important, I know that Dave would approve of this move and that 

it is the place for me to be.   

*********************************************************** 

Ann & Terry Shirlow, #108 

 Terry and I lived in Farmingville for 46 years, and raised our three children there.  

Terry grew up in Lake Grove and I grew up in East Northport.    We made many trips out to 

Riverhead over all these years, and always enjoyed the farms and the peacefulness of the 

area.  We moved to Foxwood Village in August, and have found here, the rural quiet that we 

always loved both as children and as adults.  We now enjoy the turkeys and deer that come 

to visit every day. 

 Terry retired from SITA, a telecommunications company, and I was a secretary with 

Eastern Suffolk BOCES for almost 25 years.  We both enjoy reading, watching movies, 

supporting our NY Rangers and NY Giants, and spending time with our grandson, Brayden.  

Now that we are settled in, we are looking forward to warmer weather when we can explore all 

the east end has to offer. 

  
 

Meet Your New Neighbors 

Announcement 

 Once again, the Jamesport Community Chorus is planning another concert.  If you 

attended either of the previous two concerts at the Jamesport Meeting House, you know this is 

going to be a real treat for the community.  The concert scheduled for Sunday, May 17th, at 

4PM, will be "Rock into the 50's" with songs like Blueberry Hill, All Shook Up, Peppermint Twist, 

Earth Angel, Shake Rattle and Roll, Book of Love, Will You Still Love Me Tomorrow and many 

more. 

 Now, as much as you might enjoy being in the audience, we need people who can sing!  

Especially more men!  Rehearsals will be on Tuesdays beginning March 10th.  It is fun music 

and we really should have things rockin'!  For more information, call Bill Batcher, Unit #133 


